Phase II Landowners Association, Inc.
Annual Meeting Minutes

August 19, 2018
Meeting called to order at 3:15

Board Members Present: Shane Heupel, Curt Winther, Dave Spence, and Kim Myre

Absent: Flo Fenstad

We had 30 members is attendance 

Minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s report: Kim presented the treasurer’s report to the membership and was approved. We had a total balance of $51,002.81 with $2,267.50 in checking, $37,798.33 in money market savings, and $10,936.98 in a CD. A member asked why we didn’t have more money in CDs, and we replied that the interest difference was minimal and we wanted to keep money so that it was easily accessible in case of emergency.

ACC Report: Kurt said that there had not been a huge amount of ACC applications this year and all have been approved. He also stated that he may be leaving this year and Herman Anderson said he would be willing to take his place.

Old Business: We have not heard back from the fire board regarding the lot adjacent to the Phase II boundary that contains a lot of downed and dead timber. The board has decided to crack down on delinquent HOA assessments and a lien will be placed on the property after a 2 month grace period and a second notice. We will be sending our e-invoices to all members with an email address, and paper invoices to the others this year. This will save both time and money for postage and supplies. The membership was in agreement. Questions were raised about the weed grant and the effectiveness of the spraying. Shane said that he saw many dead weed in the right of way following the spraying.
New Business: The board clarified the covenants regarding fencing for a dog run. They are allowed as long as they don’t take up a large percentage of the lots total area. We are going to try a Christmas Light contest with Rosemary Fogg, Lynn Jungers, and Ron Cox as judges. The board will decide on the prizes at the next board meeting. Questions  were asked about security on the end of Blackbear with trash dumping, and whether we should have more street lighting. Some members thought that additional lighting would detract from the dark skies. 
Drawings: Oscar Luzi from lot 72 won the free assessment

John Kimble and Laura Cullen from lot 56 and Susan DeBree from Lot 65 won the $50 gift cards.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:23
